
 25th August, 2017 

 
 
Dear School Community, 
We have now passed the half way point of Term 3 and while there are only 4 weeks left of this term, 
there is so much happening across our school. 
 
Grade 4 Camp 
Yesterday I had the privilege of visiting and spending the day in Mt Evelyn with our Grade 4 students 
on camp. It was wonderful to see the manner in which our students support and encourage one 
another. They were involved in activities that required teamwork and collaboration, while many were 
confronted by new challenges which they were able to overcome with the support of their peers.    
It was also lovely to hear the Camp Staff themselves, praising our students and staff on their lovely 
manners and the respectful way in which staff and students were interacting. This is a credit to us all.  
I ask that you join me in thanking our teaching staff Ms Bender, Mrs Roberts, Miss Franco, Ms 
McKenzie, Ms Carr, Mrs Spiteri and Mr Copping for the organising and running of this camp. 
 
²ǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ 
This term, all students across our school have been heavily involved in working through the writing 
ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ Ƙŀǎ ŎǳƭƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ 
in a wonderful exhibition of their work and a special assembly where awards and certificates were 
presented to students for their efforts. As part of the exhibition, every child has their published work 
displayed in their grade groups. The exhibition is being held until next Thursday 31st August in the 
small hall and is open each day before and after school for you to wander through and take in the 
written works. Congratulations to Ms Edwards and Ms Amerena for their detailed organisation of this 
event. 
 
Book Week 
This week we have also been celebrating Book Week. On Tuesday, it was wonderful to see so many 
students dressed as their favourite book characters. While some costumes were a little hard to 
decipher, it was pleasing to see so many joining in on the fun.  
We also had staff sharing their favourite books with students during our Read Around the School 
afternoon. This too was a great opportunity for our students to be exposed to staff and stories that 
they may not have encountered before. 
Thank you to our Literacy Leader, Ms Amerena and her Committee for the planning and delivery of 
this entertaining week. 
 
Italian Program 
During lunchtime on Wednesday, we had 14 grade 5 and 6 students choosing to attend an Italian 
Extension class. This program has been organised by Dr Peterson and Mrs Di Vincenzo in order to 
challenge and extend these students further with the Italian language. The program has been designed 
in collaboration with staff from Bayswater Primary School and it is hoped to provide opportunities for 
students to interact via electronic means in order to provide an authentic purpose for their learning.  
 



Parent Opinion Survey 
To those parents who were randomly selected to receive an invitation to complete the Parent Opinion 
Survey, please note that the closing date for this survey has been extended. Parents can now submit 
their completed online surveys up until 11:59pm on Sunday 3rd September. It would be greatly 
appreciated if you have or do receive an invitation to complete this survey, that you do so by the given 
date. 
 
Staff Carpark Access 
I must remind everyone that the Staff Carparks (in particular the Reynard Street carpark) are strictly 
for staff and school deliveries only. There have been some near misses with children moving through 
these carparks with their parents while vehicles are attempting to manoeuvre. We have also had 
parents parking in there during drop off and pick up. These gates and entries have clear signage and 
it would be greatly appreciated if pedestrians access the school via the appropriate access gates.  
 
2018 Enrolments 
Placements for 2018 are filling fast. Please ensure that if we are your local designated school, that you 
submit your enrolment forms as soon as possible.  
Alternatively, if you are planning to move out of our school for the 2018 school year, we ask that you 
notify us in writing at your earliest convenience. 
 
We have another exciting fortnight ahead, with Numeracy and Literacy Week Celebrations, our special 
Pizza Lunch Day by Johnny Di Francesco from 400 Gradi and much more happening across our school. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mark Colagrande 
Principal  

 

 

  



Book Club  
 

 

 

Thank you to Helen Davey and Heidi Babatsikos who have run multiple, successful Scholastic Book Club 

drives over the past 18 months. Unfortunately Helen and Heidi now have work commitments that no 

longer allow them to continue in this role. 

The Book Club has earned in excess of $3,000 rewards and books for the school as well as providing 

reading enjoyment and encouragement for our students. 

Thank you Helen and Heidi for your effort and support for Coburg West. 

 

Thank you ! 
 

 

 

  

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Monday 28th August Author Visitor ς Archie Fusillo Assembly 9.00am 

Monday 28th & Tuesday 
29th August 

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ Small Hall 

Wednesday 30th August Athletics Championships Selected Grade 3 to 6 Students 

Thursday 7th September Grade 2 Bush Day Excursion Lady Northcote Camp 

Monday 11th September Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Friday 15th September Disco Times TBA 

Tuesday 19th September 
Grade 6 Graduation Photo & 

Special Group Photo 
 

Friday 22nd September End of Term 3 Start of school holidays 

Monday 9th October Start of Term 4 End of school holidays 

Saturday 21st October Jazz Night Centenary Fundraiser More information TBA at a later date 

Monday 6th November Report Writing Day 
Pupil Free Day  

THERE WILL BE NO OUT OF SCHOOL CARE 
ON THIS DAY 

Tuesday 7th November Melbourne Cup PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Saturday 25th November Centenary Open Day 
Community celebration for 100th birthday 

of CWPS 

Friday 22nd December End of Term 4 Start of school holidays 



 

 

  

NAME GRADE VALUE 
Samuel 3/4C Friendliness 

Liam 5/6Q Respect 

Eloise 3/4B Friendliness 

William 3/4F Friendliness 

Georgia 1/2R Friendliness 

Sienna 1/2R Friendliness 

Mia 1/2Y Friendliness 

Loti 5/6M Friendliness 

Sekovi 3/4M Friendliness 

Layla 5/6B Endeavour 

Oliver Prep K Friendliness 

Rachel Prep D Friendliness 

Tommy Prep M Friendliness 

Vera Prep LM Friendliness 

Rhyan 5/6A Friendliness 

Amelia 5/6R Friendliness 

Finn 1/2M Friendliness 

Nandini B 3/4BP Friendliness 

Max T-A 3/4KR Friendliness 

RESPECT HONESTY ENDEAVOUR FRIENDLINESS RESPONSIBILITY 
CO OPERATION SUPPORT INTEGRITY 







  


